

Sylvan Archers Newsletter - March 2019

SYLVAN ARCHER SAFETY



As the weather improves, more and more of us are coming out to use the club. We enjoy the outdoors and love the sport of Archery.

Sylvan Archers is about having fun with family and friends and enjoying the outdoors and the relaxation that archery can provide. However, safety for us as well as others MUST be the first concern.

As one of your board members and an archer that loves this club, I cannot emphasize enough the importance of following the safety rules of Sylvan Archers.

Whether you are a new member or have been a member for a while, it is important that all of our members are familiar with our safety rules. If you haven't taken the time to review the safety rules of Sylvan Archers or need a refresher, you can follow the link below to access this information.

PLEASE TAKE THESE RULES SERIOUSLY, BECAUSE WE DO!

Sylvan Archers Safety Rules



Click HERE to view more information.

Check out the Robin Hood Festival website at www.robinhoodfestival.org.

Star Wars Safari

A long time ago, at a range far, far away...

On June 8th and 9th Sylvan Archers will be hosting our second annual Safari tournament, The Safari Strikes Back! In addition to following the same rules and format as the Marked 3D Nationals in Redding and the Greater Oregon Safari, our shoot stands out because (as the name implies) this shoot has a Star Wars theme: We have fully custom-printed targets with 30 different designs, Star Wars themed awards, other-worldly foods at the cook shack... everything you need to combine our two favorite pastimes: Geeking out and shooting bows and arrows!

We will follow the same rules as Redding: two arrows per target, 11-10-8 scoring. We will shoot 60 targets (42 on Saturday and 18 on Sunday) and we will shoot all the same distances as Redding: the farthest shot is 101 yards and the shortest is 4 yards.

All ages and skill levels are welcome, from Padawans to Masters! There will be individual and team events. All Individual classes will receive awards and the Team round will be a money shoot with a 100% payback, following the same handicap rules as the Outlaw Tour to keep all the teams competitive! You must shoot both days to be eligible for awards.

The cook shack will be open both days for breakfast and lunch, and we will be serving food from a galaxy far, far away including staples like Hutt Hotdogs and Bantha Burgers, as well as a limited offering of Tauntaun Tri-Tip and Baby Back Rancor Ribs (while supplies last)!

Camping is available onsite for those arriving from the Outer Rim.

On Saturday Individual shooters will have a free-start, just walk on the range any time from 9am-2pm. Sunday archers will be grouped by score and division and will have a 9am shotgun start. All Team money shooters must start at 9am both days.

Ages:

- Cub
- Youth
- Young Adult
- Adult
- Senior

Divisions:

- Compound Movable Sights
- Compound Fixed Sights
- Recurve Sights
- Recurve/Traditional No Sights

Please email <u>suzanne329@hotmail.com</u> if you have any questions or to preregister! SYLVAN ARCHERS PRESENTS...



March 29, 2019 • 6:00pm

- · Qualifying will consist of two 30 arrow Vegas rounds
- The top 20 finishers will receive quiver tags with their Recurve King of the Hill rankings on them
- After qualification, archers must challenge each other to head-to-head matches to climb the ranks
- We will host a tournament at the end of the summer where a King (or Queen) of the Hill will be crowned for 2019
- The cost to compete in the tournament is \$20
- · Register at Archers Afield

Interested? Contact
Brandon Tenner at oregonyoutharchery@gmail.com
or call Archers Afield to register



Recurve and Longbow shooters, do you have what it takes to be the King of the Hill?

The qualifying round is Friday, March 29th at 6:00pm at Archers Afield.

We will post current top 20 rankings every month in the Sylvan newsletter.

There will be a tournament at the end of summer where we will crown (literally, they get a crown) a king or queen of the hill for 2019.



Sylvan's Indoor JOAD/Adult Achievement program

We will be finishing up the Indoor JOAD season at the end of March. Outdoor JOAD will begin mid April (Date TBD) and will be on Sundays from 3-5pm. Once school gets out for the summer we will change to Thursday nights from 6-8pm. The cost for Outdoor JOAD is \$30 and you must be a Sylvan and USA Archery member. Direct any questions to Brandon at oregonyoutharchery@gmail.com.

Indoor JOAD will run Sunday's from 3-5pm @ Archers Afield through the end of March.

To learn more about the JOAD and Adult Achievement Programs please visit USA Archery at <u>USA Archery</u>.



We are going to host a Field Tournament Preparation and Learning Day on May

the 11th from 8am-finish. The cost is \$5 for Sylvan Members and \$15 for visitors. We encourage all ages to come out and hone their skills or learn something new on our challenging field courses. Experienced archers will be there to explain and demonstrate the rules for Field, Hunter, and 2D Animal rounds. This is a great opportunity to get ready for the State Field Tournament on June 22nd and 23rd, to be held at Cascadian Bowmen near Eugene. Tell your friends and come enjoy an exciting "Walk In The Woods".

To reserve a spot please email **James Benson**.





Sylvan Archers is looking for 2 volunteers for a Trustee position. The following is a description of the position;

Sylvan Archers endeavors to maintain 5 Trustees within the club. Trustees have a very important role within the club in helping to review and approve various financial proposals, from the Board of Governors, to purchase capital assets or develop the Sylvan Property. They also insure that the balances within the trust and bank accounts are maintained and have a minimum balance. The Trustees finally work with the Treasurer in the preparation of a statement of all the capital assets, funds disbursements and banking information. This statement is presented at the April club meeting.

Trustees are voted on each year and serve a three-year term which can be up to 2 non consecutive terms.

If you or someone you know would like to volunteer and serve as a Sylvan Archers Trustee, please forward a resume along with a short paragraph or two on how you can help as a Trustee. We post all qualified applicants in the March, April, and May newsletters and vote during the June club meeting.

In addition to your resume, please also include the following;

- 1. List any Board of Governor, Trustees or Directors experience you've had in the past, where and from when to when.
- 2. Describe your personal history including any leadership experience, specialized education, training, work, or skills pertaining to the Trustee position.
- 3. List additional business, finance or legal experience relevant to this position.
- 4. How will your appointment make a positive influence on the Board of Trustees?

Please send all applications to: <u>Sue Lauber, President Sylvan Archers</u>

Nomination for Trustee for Sylvan Archers

Robert Savage has been nominated for one of the trustee positions for Sylvan Archers. Resume

Mike Brown has been nominated for one of the trustee positions for Sylvan Archers. **Resume**





Copyright © 2019 Archery club, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

